HIGHLAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING MINUTES

April 9, 2008
Trustees Present:   Nancy Batchelder, Vernie Coy, Donald Harter, Russell Karn, Joyce Rush, Jason Taylor.

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Rush at 7:30 p.m. in the Highland Community College Administration Building Conference Room.

Approval of the Agenda:  One item was added to the Agenda.  Land Adjacent to Moore Property was added as Agenda Action Item V.F.  Also, Item X, Executive Session to Discuss Non-Elected Personnel was moved up to Agenda item IV.A.   It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor, that the Agenda be approved as amended.  Motion passed.

Approval of the Minutes:  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mr. Karn, that the minutes of the March 12, 2008, Regular Meeting be approved as presented.  Motion passed.

Approval of the Warrants:  It was moved by Mrs. Batchelder, seconded by Mr. Taylor, that the warrants numbered 18845 through 19515 be approved as presented.  Discussion.  Motion passed.

Executive Session to Discuss Non-Elected Personnel:  It was moved by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Coy, that the Board go into Executive Session at 7:35 p.m. to discuss non-elected personnel for no longer than 10 minutes.  Motion passed.

The Board reconvened to regular session at 7:45 p.m.

HCC/NEKTC Merger and Lease Agreement: Mr. David Reist, President, reviewed the final merger and lease agreements with USD 409 for the Northeast Kansas Technical College.  He informed the Trustees that the document had received approval by the USD 409 School Board and requested that the Trustees consider approving the same document.  Discussion.  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor, that the HCC/NEKTC Merger and Lease Agreement be approved as presented.  Motion passed.  Mr. Reist informed the Trustees that the merger will now go to the Kansas Board of Regents, the Higher Learning Commission, and finally the U.S. Department of Education for approval.  If everything goes as planned, the merger will take place on July 1, 2008.
Klinefelter Land Transfer Agreement: Mr. Reist provided the document drawn up by legal counsel to transfer the Klinefelter land from the College to the HCC Foundation.  If approved by the Board, the document would be presented to the HCC Foundation for their approval at their April 28th meeting.  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the agreement transferring the Klinefelter land to the HCC Foundation be approved as presented.  Motion passed.
Roofing Bids for Administration & Math/Science Buildings:  As a part of the State Deferred Maintenance Revenue Bonds, bids were sought for new roofs on the Administration Building and the Math/Science Building.  Midwest Coating of Topeka has re-roofed several of the roofs on campus in the last five years and offers a patented product roofing system for flat roofs.  They submitted a bid of $34,595.56 for the Administration Building and $55,464.11 for the Math/Science Building.  Discussion.

Board of Trustees’ Meeting Minutes



-2-


  April 9, 2008

It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the bids from Midwest Coating of Topeka be accepted for the re-roofing of the Administration Building and the Math/Science Building.  Motion passed.
President’s Contract:  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mr. Coy, that the Board extend Mr. David Reist’s contract as President through June 30, 2010, with the salary for the 2008-2009 contract year to be determined at a later date.  Motion passed.
Administrator’s Contracts:  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor, that the Board extend contract renewals for the 2008-2009 academic year to the following administrators: Deborah Fox, Vice President for Finance & Operations; Craig Mosher, Executive Assistant to the President/Executive Director of the HCC Foundation; Mike Parker, Vice President for Academic Affairs; and Cheryl Rasmussen, Vice President for Student Services, and that salary recommendations for the 2008-2009 contract year be set at a later date.  Motion passed.

Land Adjacent to Moore Property:  Mr. Reist reported that Mr. George Moore had contacted Board Member Jason Taylor and asked if the College would be interested in sharing the cost of cleaning the fence line between their two properties.  In addition he suggested putting in a small terrace with tile outlet to assist in drainage.  The work would not be able to be done until fall, but it would be beneficial to both properties.

It was the consensus of the Board that Mr. Moore proceed with the work and that he bill the College for half the cost.
Finance/Operations Report:  Ms. Deborah Fox, Vice President for Finance/Operations, reviewed projects that the Maintenance Department will be doing over the summer.  She reported that it appears the College will end up with a 18-20% cash carryover this year.
Student Services Report:  Dr. Cheryl Rasmussen, Vice President for Student Services, reported that enrollment dates for new students will be May 21, June 3, June 25, and July 18.  She also provided a recruiting update by program and a housing usage update.
Academic Affairs Report:  Mr. Mike Parker, Vice President for Academic Affairs, reported that on April 3rd he had attended a meeting of a new consortium consisting of all Jefferson and Atchison County high school principals.  They are working on coordinating their schedules in order to offer telenet or IDL classes cooperatively.  Many of these courses would be concurrent HCC courses.  Their next meeting will be May 14th.
Mr. Parker informed the Trustees that Mr. Scott Kohl, Wamego Center Coordinator, and Will Gladhart, Business & Industry Coordinator, are working on proposed course modifications for the Viticultuer and Enology classes.  They are also working on a grant proposal to help fund the program.
Foundation Report:  Dr. Craig Mosher, Executive Director of the HCC Foundation, reported that Foundation Scholar recipients for next year include Eric Simmons and Brittany Schmitz, both of Doniphan West.  Three other recipients have also been named.
The next Foundation Board Meeting will be April 28th.  Several new members will be in attendance.
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Trustees Report:  Chairperson Rush reported that she had attended the meeting with the Atchison School Board when they discussed and approved the merger between the Atchison Vo-Tech and HCC.  Chairperson Rush will be traveling to Chicago on April 12th along with several HCC employees to attend the annual Higher Learning Commission Meeting.
Presidents Report:  Mr. Reist reported that he had attended the American Association of Community Colleges annual meeting in Philadelphia.  There were five Kansas community college presidents at the meeting.  The sessions were very good.

Mr. Reist provided an update on recent Legislative Issues including funding.

Mr. Reist announced that the natural gas transfer station that is currently on the western edge of the College’s property will be moved near the park to the west.

An Economic Development Meeting will be held on campus on April 17th at 6:00 p.m. in the Administration Building Conference Room.  The purpose of the meeting will be to discuss the future of the Economic Development program in the county.

Mr. Reist reported that representatives from the Higher Learning Commission visited the College at the end of March.  One of the items they noted that will need to be updated is Strategic Planning.  They will return in March of 2009 for another visit.
Mr. Reist provided a personnel update and reviewed upcoming events.  He stated that he and Chairperson Rush will be attending the Kansas Association of Community College Trustees/Council of Presidents Meeting in Hutchison on June 20-21.  A number of HCC employees and Chairperson Rush will attend a Higher Learning Commission Strategy Forum in Lisle, Illinois, on May 12-16.  This is a part of the accreditation process.  He reminded the Trustees that Commencement this year is on Friday, May 9th, at 7:00 p.m.  Because the Field House will still have some construction going on, the ceremonies will be held on the football field unless it is raining, in which case it will be moved to the Wellness Center.
Mr. Reist stated that the next regular Board Meeting is scheduled for May 14th and that he, Chairperson Rush, and a number of employees will be in Illinois for the HLC Strategy Forum on that day.  Discussion.  It was the consensus of the Board that the regular May meeting be moved to May 21, 2008, to accommodate the Illinois trip.

Public Comment:  No Public Comment

Announcements:  No announcements.
Executive Session to Discuss Contract Negotiations:  It was moved by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the Board go into executive session at 8:35 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for no longer than 15 minutes.  Motion passed. Mr. Reist was asked to remain during the session.
The Board reconvened to regular session at 8:50 p.m.  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor, that the Executive Session be extended for five minutes.  Motion passed.
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The Board reconvened to regular session at 8:55 p.m.
Adjournment:  It was moved by Mr. Coy, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the meeting adjourn.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
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